
 
 

 

The Secretary, 

An Bord Pleanála, 

64 Marlborough St, 

Dublin 1,  

D01 V902 

      

Date: 27th July 2023 

 

RE: Bloodmill Road Extension Scheme, Ballysimon, Co. Limerick. 

        

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 177AE of the Planning & Development Act 2000 (as 

amended), Limerick City and County Council hereby apply to An Bord Pleanála for approval to 

carry out the following development in the townlands of Towlerton and Singland, Ballysimon, Co. 

Limerick. The proposed development consists of:  

 The construction of approx. 260m of new road corridor with a 6.2m wide carriageway, 

2x2m footpaths, 2x2m landscaped verges and 2x2m off-road cycle tracks.  

 The construction of a new surface water drainage system.  

 The installation of a new public lighting system.  

 The construction of a new culvert across the Towlerton Stream where the existing newly 

constructed link road terminates.  

 All associated site development works. 

 

Please find enclosed plans and particulars for the proposed development.   

 

I trust that the information provided is in order. If you have any queries or require any further 

information, please do not hesitate to contact John O’Leary john.oleary@limerick.ie (061-557263) 

and/or Karen Mc Donnell karen.mcdonnell@limerick.ie (061-557429). 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Karen Mc Donnell 
Executive Planner 
Travel & Transport Strategy  
Transportation & Mobility Directorate 
Limerick City & County Council 
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